

# MVHS Wrestling Booster Meeting Minutes

## February 13, 2018

The meeting was called to order by Booster Club President, Jason Kemper at 6:38 PM

**Attendance:** Jason Kemper (President); Spence Patrick (Head Coach); Kirsten Brown (Secretary); Mandy Boyd (Treasurer); Mandi Stephenson (Social Media/Communications); Jenny Baker (Member); Tony Rupley (Member); Tessa Heaps (Member); Ericka Livingstone (Member); Telinda Case (Member), Lance Boyd (Member); Jeb Baker (Member); Allison Tilden (Member)

**Treasurer's Report** – We still have approx. \$678.17 in our checking acct and \$2,169.70 in our savings acct. Spence still needs to turn in receipts to Mandy for purchases. We have \$2,700 coming from Snap Raise this week and the school account has approx. \$3,462.

### **Fundraising** –

Programs - We still have programs if anyone wants them.

Backpacks – We still have some to sell at \$41 each.

### **Old Business** –

Senior Night –Feb 7<sup>th</sup> went well. The video was great! (Thanks Jason).

National Outdoors Event in April – (Dan Lacy) Postponed – he was not here tonight

Districts/State – We need Coolers for both events. Spence will check with Melissa on this. It was asked if some of our wrestlers did not qualify for State, would they still be allowed to go to support the team. Spence said yes, as long as they did not distract the competing wrestlers by keeping them up late. Parents might have to arrange transportation for non-competing wrestlers. But there should be room in the hotel rooms for the “extra” kids.

Banquet – will be at Renaissance High School. Tuesday, February 27<sup>th</sup> at 6:30 PM. After some debate, we decided that the cost will be \$10 per person. Coaches, Coaches spouses, Wrestlers, Stat Girls/Guys are free paid for by the Boosters. Mandi will send out the Event Brite invitation. Ariel will put together a photo slideshow from the pictures that she has taken of the boys this year. Jason will handle getting awards (Western Trophy). Ariel copied awards from Kuna and the coaches will vote on which boys get which awards. Spence will handle the Varsity Letters. Table toppers and tissue are in Spence's office from last year. Café Rio was chosen for the food. It seemed to be the most cost effective. All other decisions/changes were left up to the Banquet Committee.

## New Business –

Misc – Where are our Team pictures? Coach has them in the office and will distribute to boys tomorrow.

Elections – Jenny Baker was the only one to respond for a board position (Secretary). Nominations were taken from those present. It was determined that all other positions would be appointed by the new board. (Volunteers were Tessa Heaps, Tony Rupley, Rachel Moss, and Vance Griffin)

And a written ballot was handed out.

**Nominated:** President - Allison Tilden, Lance Boyd, Ariel Patrick

Vice President – Mandi Stephenson, Ariel Patrick, Lance Boyd

Secretary – Jenny Baker

Treasurer – Mandy Boyd, Ariel Patrick

**Elected:** President – Allison Tilden

Vice President – Mandi Stephenson

Secretary – Jenny Baker

Treasurer – Mandy Boyd

Coaches Wishes – Still wants to use Group emails for all communications. He wants us to add Ariel to the group email. (This group will include new board officers; Allison, Mandy, Mandi, Jenny)

Changes for next year - Spotlight STILL needs to be fixed! Allison Tilden thinks she might be able to get someone to fix it. Maybe a short note from Parent to kid - Since the District wants Senior Night to be short; maybe add this note to their bag of stuff? Can we have the gym without BB practice or Cheer practice? (For both regular meets and Senior Night? It is very distracting for the boys. Can the other teams practice before or after?) Allison Tilden will talk to Connie and see if this is possible. Tournament travel – Twin Falls/Reno we rented Vans. Tiger Grizz we chartered a bus with Columbia. Minico we rented vans. It is cheaper to do parent drivers like 2016-2017), There is more team bonding with either vans or chartered bus. Vans (\$1,600) Bus (\$2,000)

The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 by Jason Kemper.

**Next meeting: March 13th at 6:30 PM @ Chicago Connection on Eagle Rd**

**Everyone is welcome!!**